
Simon Wiedemann Interviews Simon Wiedemann About Unsubscribe



Simon: Guten tag, Simon!

Simon: Bonjour.

Simon: So... I hear you’ve started up a Facebook fan page for
the program, ‘Unsubscribe’...

Simon: I have indeed. No icebreaker in this interview?

Simon: Of course. What’s your favourite curry?

Simon: Good old chicken tikka masala. Not particularly
adventurous but it’s classic for a reason, I guess.

Simon: Not too hot, eh?

Simon: Nope, if masochism's your thing, go for a phall.

Simon: Ouch. So, who’s your favourite character from
Unsubscribe?

Simon: You mean who’s hair is fluffiest?

Simon: Yeah, about that. What’s with the hair fixation? On
your page, I noticed you mentioning people’s hair on several
occasions...

Simon: You know eyes are the window of the soul?

Simon: Yes...

Simon: Hair is the padding of the brain...

Simon: What does that mean?

Simon: It’s a philosophical argument. You have to think deeply
about it.

Simon: Ah... I think I get it...

Simon: You do? What’s your interpretation? It doesn’t make me
sound peculiar, does it?

Simon: No, I don’t get it really.

Simon: Neither do I.

Simon: Thought so.

Simon: Whoops.

Simon: Ok. Simon, on your page, you claim that Candy et al,
have cheesy smiles. You add that each smile reminds you of a
different cheese, for example camembert. Can you REALLY look
at someone’s grin and say what kind of cheese it is?
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Simon: Of course I can.

Simon: So, Julia Roberts, a woman famous for her smile...

Simon: Is she?

Simon: According to google... Julia Roberts, then. Any
thoughts?

Simon: Brie.

Simon: You sound confident...

Simon: Sure am...

Simon: How did you come to that conclusion?

Simon: If I told you that, I’d be out of work.

Simon: You’re saying that people pay you to tell them what
kinds cheese their smiles are?

Simon: Some people are very self-absorbed.

Simon: I bet. Oh, I forgot, who’s hair IS fluffiest?

Simon: Good question. To be honest, I can only speculate. I’ve
never had the chance to run my fingers through any of the
character’s hair.

Simon: Is that something you’d like to do?

Simon: Yes, but not in a weird way.

Simon: What kind of way?

Simon: An analytical way. Like a kind of... trichologist, I
guess.

Simon: Nice word.

Simon: Thanks, I got it from google. It’s a very tinny word,
though...

Simon: Was that a Monty Python reference?

Simon: It was indeed.

Simon: Shouldn’t we be sticking to Unsubscribe?

Simon: Mmmmm...

Simon: Last question... You come across one of Unsubscribe’s
stars in the street, and you tell them how great they are.
They tell you to prove your dedication, by asking for a gift.
In particular, they ask you for a pen of your choice.
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When pen do you give them?

Simon: Interesting question. I wouldn’t give them a biro,
because they break all the time, and I mean ALL the time...
Markers are too bulky and fountain pens need topping up
constantly. Maybe I’d give them a highlighter? They may be
bulky, but they are colourful and reliable...

Simon: Simon, thanks for your time.

Simon: No problem.


